
 



 
 
  
 
 
 

Dear All 
 
Welcome to the Spring 2025 edition of our “Senior Days Magazine”. I hope you 
all enjoy the articles contained within. It goes without saying that we would 
welcome any contribution you may have as we know it will be of interest to our 
readers. 
 
In this edition, we have included a copy of a letter the Branch has sent to all the 
MP’s within our boundaries in relation to the way that the Government has 
handled the Winter Fuel Allowance and what can be done to protect the most 
vulnerable in our society. 
 
Also, the Cost of Living continues to rise and with the tax thresholds currently 
frozen until at least 2028, we will see our Pensions increasingly taxed and more 
pressure put on us when it comes to paying our Utility Bills. 
 
Once again, Social Care Reform has been delayed with the Report not due until 
2028. It is about time the Political Parties took a united front on this matter and 
provided a safety net for all people with high dependency needs within our 
communities. I am sure most of us have had an occasion to need access to these 
services and it should be a top priority, not a lottery, as to where we live. 
 
Bring on the next Aneurin “Nye” Bevan and William Beveridge who helped 
create the NHS following the devastation of World War II.  It can be done, it is 
just having the will and backbone to do it! 
 
As always, please do not hesitate to contact Ian Warrick or myself if you have 
any questions, comments or ideas on how we can improve future editions to 
benefit our readers. 
 
All the Very Best 
 
 
Andy Moorey 
Branch Chair 



 
 
 
 
 
Dear All 
 
We have just passed the 5th anniversary of the Covid lockdown (already I hear 
you claim!!). It seems that apart from the health implications for many, it 
enabled a lot of companies and organisations to change the way they operated 
– and not return to – after Covid. 
 
One example I encounter now, is that I have to have a regular blood test for 
Warfarin. Pre-Covid I could go to the hospital, take a number and wait my turn. 
Now, I have to book online which is 3-4 weeks in advance, even when I’ve had 
a notice from the hospital to have the test in a week! 
 
The online company used is the inaptly named “Swiftqueue”, which is run by 
Dedalus based in Italy, which in turn is financed by a private equity investment 
company Ardian. Investors in this obviously want a return on their investment, 
so a system that could still be done pre Covid method by the hospital, is now 
run privately financed, presumably by the NHS. 
 
The Post Office Horizon scandal still drags on, which started with prosecutions 
back in 2019. Many of those taken to court were near retirement age and over 
the two decades or so since, many more have drifted into retirement. 
 
Apart from the sixty-one who have passed away whilst waiting for 
compensation, and the four who committed suicide, payments are still 
outstanding to the rest. One Billion Pounds has been set aside for this, but a lot 
of this money has been spent on lawyers who, by slowing down the process, 
make more money. On top of that, forty Senior Post Office Leaders received 
bonuses for co-operation with the Public Enquiry, which had to be repaid and 
not one has been held accountable for the scandal!    
 
Ian Warrick 
Branch Retired Members Secretary



 



 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Winter Fuel Payment (WFP) 
 
The Branch recently wrote to a number of our local MP’s about 
re-instating the WFP. 
 
MP’s tried to “dress up” this disaster and signpost anyone just 
over the Pension Income threshold to other organisations. 
 
The Government’s decision to cease the WFP to all Pensioners 
not on Pension Credit, was rushed through and has now made 
Pensioners just above the limit the most vulnerable in our 
Society. 
 
They have also been denied potential benefits ie; housing 
costs and assistance with the Community Charge. 
 
All Government Departments are increasingly directing people 
to use their online facilities.  As we are in the era of advancing 
technology, I would have thought the Department of Works & 
Pensions (DWP) could have written to every Pensioner that is 
entitled to Pension Credit, advising them of their entitlement 
and streamline the process!  We are not surprised, when it 
comes to looking after older people, this Government and the 
DWP are letting us down. 
 
There are tens of billions of pounds going unclaimed, which 
Pensioners are entitled to, and yet despite all the fine words 
coming from Ministers, we need real action to not only 
improve peoples lives financially, but mentally as well. 
 
I would encourage all our retired members to write to their 
MP’s to help make this change happen. 



  

 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

        We are still awaiting a formal response 
        to the Petition sent to Government 
       and what action they intend to take. 
 
Following the debacle of the Winter Fuel   

Payment (WFP), the Government have been 
lukewarm in encouraging Pensioners to claim 
Pension Credit that would entitle them to claim 
the WFP. 
 
The technology is in place to write & advise 
Pensioners, especially as they may not be  
 “online”, of their entitlement. 
 
The CWU will continue to Campaign as this 
Issue affects many of the most 
Vulnerable in our Society. 



 

 



 

  

 

 

 



“National Social Care Service” 

The Government has decided to delay the Report on the National 
Social Care Service until 2028 – which will coincide with the General 
Election year! 

I expect many of us have cared for loved ones and it isn’t until you 
have been in that position, that you truly appreciate the support of 
the Care Service. 

There is always talk about “Care in the Community” which I suspect 
is mainly provided by families at zero cost with little or no support 
from the Government. 

It is also the long-term affects on the carers that is not taken into 
account, with little or no respite. We saw “The Dilnot Commission 
Report on Social Care” published in July 2011 with their 
recommendations, but no action has been taken. 

I suspect that when the report is finally published in 2028 or beyond, 
it will re-affirm the previous recommendations, albeit, the situation 
will be a lot more critical because of an increased aging population. 

I can see this matter becoming a top priority in the coming years! 

 



“Call for Older Peoples Commissioner 
(OPC)” 

We have written to all MP’s within 
our Branch area about supporting the 
Campaign to create an OPC for England. 

We have seen the number of Benefits 
created in Wales which have improved 
the lives of retired people living there. 

Further updates on this Campaign will 
be provided in future editions. 

  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
The NEC agreed to a Motion condemning the decision of the Labour 
Government to restrict Disability and Sickness Benefits. The NEC also 
agreed to release a statement from the CWU on the matter. Please 
see the statement below from the General Secretary: 
 

"The Government's decision to restrict access to disability benefits 
and slash the welfare budget is cruel, immoral and once again 
targets the most vulnerable in society. 
 

This alongside the winter fuel allowance cuts, and the betrayal of the 
WASPI women shows this Government lacks the courage and vision 
needed to challenge the gross inequalities and problems that exist in 
the UK. 
 

The utter failure to table a policy platform that asks the richest in 
society and those who use the UK as a playground for their billionaire 
tax dodging ventures to carry a greater burden, shows they have 
chosen to support elitism over the needs of the working class. 
 

It is becoming increasingly clear Labour will be a one term 
government if it continues down this path and it is heading straight 
into a democratic debate within our movement over the relationship 
between trade unions and the party we created. 
 

The CWU will be calling meetings with both other affiliated trade 
unions and the Government to campaign for this failed economic 
strategy and overall direction to be abandoned. 
 

The New Deal for Workers campaign showed the power and 
influence of our movement when we unite and fight for change – we 
must do so again." 
 
We will keep you updated via this magazine on any developments and 
will be taking an active role on a number of issues that effect us all 
directly as Retired Members.



 

Write, call or email us at: 
CWU SE No. 5 Branch 
The Business Centre 
12 Chequers Road 
BASINGSTOKE 
Hampshire 
RG21 7PU 
Tel: 01256 474000 

Email: andymoorey@cwuse5.org.uk 

 

As mentioned in our previous Winter Magazine, we 
would like to have a Guest Columnist with their 
“Tales of Retirement” in each edition. 
 
Every one of you will have a great opportunity to 
express your views and experiences on retirement, 
or indeed you may have a great work experience 
that could give us all a laugh, so if you wish to be 
involved, please let us know. 

 

Where are 
all our budding 

authors??? 
 

Although we have received a lot of positive 
feedback since the launch of our “Senior Days 

Magazine” in 2022, unfortunately, the only 
disappointment that has been mentioned to us, is 

the lack of “Tales of Retirement” in this Guest 
Column section. 

 
It would be great to be able to share your tales, 

stories or experiences – good, bad or indifferent - 
as we would really like to be able to keep the Guest 

Column as a current feature, but unfortunately, 
without your participation, this obviously cannot 

happen.  
 
 

mailto:andymoorey@cwuse5.org.uk


 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 



   

 



Write To Us: 

CWU SE No. 5 Branch 
The Business Centre 
12 Chequers Road 

BASINGSTOKE 
Hampshire 
RG21 7PU 

Call Us: 01256 474000 

Email Us: andymoorey@cwuse5.org.uk 

Visit Our Website: www.cwuse5.org.uk 

 

mailto:andymoorey@cwuse5.org.uk
http://www.cwuse5.org.uk/

